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Question: 
CASA 27

Topic: 
Yanda Airlines – Investigation Report

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: 268

Senator O’Brien asked:  
Can the Committee have a copy of that report?  I wanted to see what has been done – whether a chief pilot, a check pilot and managing director had been interviewed and what time period the process occurred in. 

Mr Farquharson replied: Could I undertake to give you a chronology and summary of events? 

Answer:

The Air Operators Certificate (AOC) of Singleton Air Services Pty Ltd trading as Yanda Airlines was due for subsequent issue on 31 January 2001. 

As a consequence of an audit conducted on 14 November 2000, and a substantial increase in the number of instances of non-compliance detected by CASA, an evaluation of the organisation for suitability for the re-issue of their AOC resulted in a ‘Show Cause Notice – Proposed Refusal to Recommend Re-issue of Yanda Airlines’ AOC’ being issued to the company on 2 December 2001, by the Area Manager, NSW Country Area Office.  

On 3 January 2001, CASA received advice from a passenger of a serious incident on a Yanda Airlines Regular Public Transport (RPT) flight on 2 January 2001. 

An investigation substantiated the allegation that there had been a substantial handling incident where a passenger had to assist the pilot gain control of the aeroplane.  

As a consequence, the Acting Assistant Director, Aviation Safety Compliance Division issued a Notice of Immediate Suspension of Yanda Airlines AOC.  

The notice included the paragraph -

‘This suspension is effective from 5 January 2001 and shall cease upon the completion of the investigation, or on the expiry date of your AOC which is 31 January 2001, whichever is earlier.’

CASA received the Yanda Airlines response to the Show Cause Notice on 22 January 2001.  An informal conference was held between CASA and Yanda Airlines on 23 January 2001.  A further response to the Informal Conference was received from the operator on 31 January 2001. 

On 31 January 2001, the Acting Assistant Director, Aviation Safety Compliance Division advised Yanda Airlines that CASA would not be lifting the suspension imposed on the company’s AOC on 4 January 2001. 

The Area Manager, NSW Country Area Office was advised by letter from the Governing Director of Yanda Airlines on 31 January 2001 that, inter alia, no application for the issue of a new AOC would be made.  

On 1 February 2001, the Executive Manager, Regulatory Services Division advised Yanda Airlines that a decision had been made not to re-issue Yanda Airlines AOC.
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